
SUPERVISORS OF FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 
7471 McCray Road 
Fairview, PA 16415 

Regular Meeting 

August 4, 2022 

7:00 P.M. 

The regular meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order at  

7:00 P.M. on August 4, 2022 by Chairman Mark Gennuso, followed with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.   

PRESENT: Supervisors Peter Kraus, Mark Gennuso, and Justin Pacansky, 

Secretary-Treasurer Michelle Barnes, and Planning-Zoning Administrator James 

Cardman 

VISITORS: Tony Mitcho – 8400 Beckman Road, Mark McMmanus – XL 

Excavating 

CITIZEN’S CONCERNS/INQUIRIES: 

Mr. Kraus made motion to approve application for Payment No. 4 and payment to XL 
Excavating in the amount of $23,472.88, seconded by Mr. Pacansky. Unanimous.   

MINUTES:     

Minutes were unanimously approved from the Regular Meeting November 17, 2022 on 

motion by Mr. Pacansky, seconded by Mr. Kraus.  

PAYMENT OF BILLS:   

Mr. Kraus made motion to approve check numbers 19316-19340, in the amount of $ 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Mr. Kraus made motion to authorize ARPA funds distribution of $250,000 to Fairview 
Fire & Rescue for rescue pumper, seconded by Mr. Pacansky. Unanimous.  
 
Mr. Kraus made motion to authorize ARPA funds distribution of $250,000 to Lake Shore 
Fire Department for ambulance refurbish and water rescue utility truck, seconded by Mr. 
Pacansky. Unanimous. 
    
Mr. Kraus made motion to authorize Penelec to install five (5) 90 watt LED Colonial 
head street lights on 16’ fiberglass poles as per lighting plan for Elizabeth Lane 
Townhomes, seconded by Mr. Pacansky. Unanimous. 
 
Mr. Kraus made motion to hire Ronnie Lewis as part-time Plow Driver at $33.00/hr. 
pending preemployment drug screen, seconded by Mr. Pacansky. Unanimous. 
 
 



UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

Unanimous approval was given for Broadband Internet Service: authorize Cohen Law 
Group to prepare RFQ, on motion by Mr. Kraus, seconded by Mr. Pacansky.  

 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:02 P.M. on motion by Mr. Kraus, seconded by Mr. 
Pacansky. Unanimous. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Michelle Barnes 

Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 


